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Record of the Site Inspection 

Cleary Bros Albion Park Quarry Community Consultative Committee 

Held at Cleary Bros Albion Park Quarry, Croom 

Tuesday 17 December 2019 at 9:00 am 

 

Present: 

Chairperson      Brian Weir (BW) 

Fig Tree Hill Representative    Susan Dunster (SD) 

Shellharbour City Council Representative  Mark Miller (MM) 

Cleary Bros Environmental Officer   Mark Hammond (MH) 

Cleary Bros Representative    Todd Kalajzich (TK) 

 

Apologies: 

Community Representative    John Murray (JM) 

 

Item 1: Site Inspection 

All representatives except for TK met at the weighbridge where they were transported 
through the Sales Area where representatives were able to observe the produced 
material stockpiles and main crushing plant which was in operation at the time of the 
visit. 

Representatives except for TK were then transported into the “Pit 2” area of the quarry 
to the processing plant which is used primarily to manufacture roadbase, and which 
was not operating at the time of the inspection. 

Representatives except for TK then observed site operations in the active pit (Pit 3), 
which included a prepared drill pattern that is planned to be fired on Thursday, loading 
and hauling of rock from blasted parts of the site with an excavator and trucks, a 
mobile crusher in operation, water cart undertaking dust suppression, and a dozer and 
grader regrading overburden on an area to be rehabilitated. 

All representatives then observed part of the Stage 7 area proposed for future 
extraction from the top of the acoustic bund, which provided a vantage offsite in all 
directions, as well as views of the current quarry and adjacent quarry operations. 

All representatives then travelled back to the weighbridge where the site inspection 
was concluded. 

Throughout the site inspection there was considerable discussion of site activities and 
the extraction process, forthcoming works, and future developments. There were no 
matters outstanding at the end of the site inspection. 

 

Site visit completed 10:00 am 


